The Common Council of the City of Connersville held their regular meeting on Monday, May 5, 2025, at 7:00 P.M. in the Council Chambers at City Hall.

Councilman Brian Robb led the Pledge of Allegiance and Eric Hopkins offered an invocation before the start of the meeting.

Mayor Chad Frank presided and called the meeting to order with Councilwoman Sharon McQueen, Councilwoman Diana Phillips, Councilman Brian Robb, Councilman Bill Gray, and Councilman Jabin Collins were present. Attorney Geoff Wesling was also present. Councilwoman Jenny Barrett, and Councilman Tommy Lee Williams Jr. were absent.

Councilwoman Phillips made a motion to approve the minutes of the April 21, 2025, regular meeting; Councilman Robb seconded the motion. All Council members voted "yes."

Deputy Chief Mike McCreary requested permission to apply for an ICAC (Internet Crimes Against Children) grant. It will be for equipment and training, approximately \$5,000.00. Councilwoman Phillips made the motion to approve, Councilman Gray seconded the motion. All Council members voted "yes".

Clerk Treasurer Rosemary Brown requested approval of <u>Resolution 2025-20</u>, a resolution transferring Twelve Thousand Sixty-Eight and 65/100 dollars (\$12,068.65) from 6102 Water B&I to 6101 Water O&M, and <u>Resolution 2025-2</u>, a resolution transferring Fifty-Six Thousand Six Hundred Twenty-Six and 25/100 dollars (\$56,626.25) from 2823 General Bank Safe to 1101 General. Councilwoman McQueen made the motion to approve <u>Resolutions 2025-20 and -21</u>, Councilwoman Phillips seconded the motion. All Council members voted "yes",

Councilwoman McQueen announced an open exhibit this Friday at the Art Association.

Mayor Frank stated that they will have a public hearing on the fluoride in the future.

Councilwoman Phillips made a motion to adjourn with Councilman Robb seconding. All Council members voted "yes."

Lehad A. Frank, Mayor

ATTEST.

Rosemary Brown, Clerk Treasurer